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Dear Parents/Carers, 

Thank you for all that you are continuing to do to help us keep children in school.  

As a result of the rising number of cases across the UK, the DfE has also asked all schools to 
relook at their contingency planning in time for January.  

We do not want to worry anyone as, at the moment, we have been given no further 
information than this and only know what you all know! 

We have been asked to be prepared for all eventualities.  

In reality, this might mean that things remain the same; could include a return to the ‘bubble 
system’ that was in operation last year (The bubble system was when the four phases of the 
school [Rec/ 1B, 2R/2L, Y3/4, Y5/6] formed separate bubbles which did not cross) or it could 
mean that schools in the country or specific areas are asked to close for all apart from 
children of key workers as we were in March 2020/January 2021 with the rest of the school 
accessing learning remotely.  

If school were asked to partially close again and return to remote learning (something all of 
us in school really hope does not happen again), we must be able to, again, identify our key 
worker families. For this reason, we will be asking you to let us know your occupation/s and 
whether you feel that anyone in your household qualifies as a key worker (some definitions 
are included below – these are tentative and may be subject to change depending on any 
additional government guidance). This information gathering exercise forms part of our 
contingency planning and is not because we have been told that this will happen.  

Please fill in the form here. 

Even if you have done this before during the last school year, please fill it in again so we are 
ready to act quickly.  Please do not assume we have your information.  As is often the case 
with government announcements, we find out the same time as everyone else and the 
implementation time is often less than 24 hours!  The form also asks about access to 
technology that would allow a child to access home learning.  ‘Just in case’ we will also be 
resending home to all families the log in details for their child (These will be glued into 
reading records).  For children in Reception, we do not have these at the current time to 
send but will as soon as we do.   

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=OFYclXnjhUaRUhyDCcoxaXoc74hn4D9CkHtUrIIUEm5UNU04TzM5Qk5JTENYTlJSVjhVWTlOTkhGVC4u
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This information is in addition to the letter sent earlier in the week that outlined the changes 
to testing for 5–11-year-olds when they have been identified as close contacts of people 
who have tested positive for COVID. 

For now, we shall continue to maintain our preventative measures in school which are as 
follows: 

• Handwashing more frequently 

• Not gathering as a whole school 

• Adults wearing masks in communal areas throughout the school 

• Increased ventilation throughout the school 

Thank you, again, for your continued support.  I pray that you all have a wonderful Christmas 

and that the planning we are looking at now is never needed.    

God bless   

Mr Lobb and Mr Sellors    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



St. Thomas’ Catholic Voluntary Academy 

Church View, Ilkeston, DE74LF     
info@tho.srscmat.co.uk 
www.stthomasilkeston.srscmat.co.uk 
@stthomasderbys 
Company Number 7937154 

 

 

  


